
Leach Science Center Policy on 
Electric Scooters and other 

Personal Electronic Mobility 
Devises (PEMDs) 

 

Auburn University issued guidelines concerning PEMDs 
on August 16, 2022.  Any individual that does not have 
assigned office space within Leach Science Center must 
adhere to the PEMDs Policy as follows: 

1. Since bike racks are located outside of Leach Science 
Center, any PEMD, human-powered scooter, or bike 
that has wheels greater than four inches (4”) in 
diameter shall not be brought into the building.  The 
four-inch wheel specification is intended to allow for 
skateboards and compact scooters. 

2. Charging of any PEMD within a lab room, classroom, 
or common area is prohibited. 

3. Riding any PEMD or other item such as a human-
powered skateboard inside the building is 
prohibited. 


